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September 2, 2020 

Dear Parents & Guardians, 

We hope this letter finds you and your family well. We are excited about the return to school                  
whether it be in-person or remote learning. For all students, regardless of the location of your                
instructional program, some general NYS health requirements remain in place. The purpose of             
this letter is to provide information specific to health and wellness requirements and services              
connected to this school year.  

1.) Immunization Requirements 

All students, ​regardless of whether participating in in-person or remote learning,           
must have completed required immunizations. Please find the list of NYS Immunizations            
at: ​https://www.health.ny.gov/publications/2370.pdf Please review your child’s      
immunizations to ensure all required immunizations are up to date ​in advance of             
returning to school.   

All immunizations must be completed within the first 14 (calendar) days of school.             
Students without current immunizations are required by NYS to be excluded from school             
effective September 28th until the immunizations are completed. Please work with your            
child’s primary care physician to schedule immunizations as needed. The County Health            
Department is also a resource for immunization information if you are not currently             
connected to a physician. 

Requests for medical exemptions must be submitted on the NYS form with the required              
medical information completed for each requested exemption. A written letter from the            
parent/guardian confirming a previously approved medical exemption must be submitted          
each year to the school nurse. 

2.) School Physicals 

Primary Care Provider offices are open and scheduling appointments for well visits.            
Children’s well visits are important and continue to be required by NYS for school age               
students. Health exams are required for all new entrants to a school and students in               
grades K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, and 11. Your child’s health examination may be performed by                 
your child’s physician or at school. School health examination appointments can be            
made through your school nurse beginning September 14th. Required School Health           
physicals must be submitted within the first 30 (calendar) days of school. If health              
examination information is not received by October 14th, a school exam will be             
scheduled. 

https://www.health.ny.gov/publications/2370.pdf





